
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 

Wednesday-March 2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
8:30a Mass & Ashes Jake Francka+/SH                                                                                                                                                                                                  
11:00a Mass & Ashes/StC                                   
6:30p Mass & Ashes/SH 

Thursday-March 3                                                                     
8:30a/SH                                                                                                 

Friday-March 4                                                                                                                                  
6:00p Stations of the Cross/SH                    
6:30p Mass In Thanksgiving of Fr. Scott/SH                                                                                       
7:00p Adoration/SH 

Saturday-March 5                                                                                                                      
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC                          
4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                                
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                            
6:30p Mass Virginia Cahoj+/SH 

Sunday-March 6                                              
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH             
8:00aMass Health of Kevin Breesawitz/SH                                             
10:30a Mass Sue Molzahn/SH                                                   
5:00p Parish Penance Service/SH                 
6:00p Parish Lenten Mission/SH                                              

 

Please remember in 
prayer our friends and 
family who cannot be 

with us and are in need of our      prayers: 
Sid Bowers, Kevin Breesawitz, Tony Giglio, 
Jim Hacker, El Wayne Harris, Sue          
Molzahn, Kerrigan Presley, Jim Quennoz,   
Pauline Thompson, Jim Young. Those in 
skilled care facilities: Jim Dorweiler, Ann 
Kathka, Earlene Moore, and Dorothy 
Rudd. 

SACRED HEART PARISH               
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

2/20/2022                  

Env/Cks:                                          $2,028.00                    
Plate:                                                     361.44            
Maintenance:                                      220.00  
The Mirror:                                             54.00   
Eastern Europe:                                   900.00 
Total:                                                $3,563.44 

 

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART                                                                          
& ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES! 

We’re glad that you are here with us today.  If you would 
like to join our church, or want to know more about our 
parish, please call or stop by the parish office at any time.  

Also, if there is a change in your mailing address or     
contact information, we appreciate having your current mailing address and 
phone numbers. 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO  65613   
417-326-5596                                website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                                                                                             
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674            
417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon417-326-5596 jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.                                             
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Virginia Sandgren, 417-754-1042 

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION                                          
Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237   Classes meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through Adult.       

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on 
the 3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.  
Contact Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694.                                                                     
(St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month after Mass.                 
Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with          
dinner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 for 
information. 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by                       
appointment. 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for  
marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the      
Catholic church meet on Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Deacon Jim. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  Please 
remember those in our parish who are 
sick and are unable to be with us      
especially: Robert Agee, Myrna   Bressner, 
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, Ann Kathka, Sue 
Molzahn, Annette  Petrone.  If you need to call 
for prayers, please call Alice 754-8447, Paula          
754-8067 or   Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ ST. CATHERINE      

2/20/2022 

Env./Loose Checks:                                   $272.00                                                                        
Plate:                                                               34.00          
Eastern Europe:                                             75.00 
Total:                                                          $ 381.00  

 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER:  You are invited to 
attend the international/world day of prayer 
on Friday, March 4, 2022, at First Christian 
Church.  Come and see the Christian Church, 
Methodist Church, Episcopal Church and the 
Catholic Church embrace praying together and 
learning and praying for the women in Eng-
land, Wales and Northern Ireland.  Refresh-
ments and fellowship will begin at 9:15 a.m. 
followed by the prayer and music program at 
10:00 a.m.   

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  Begin-
ning on Sunday, March 6th, before the 8:00 
a.m. Mass, we will pray a rosary for vocations.  
We plan to pray the rosary for vocations on 
each First Sunday of the month.  Please join 
us.  We begin at 7:30 a.m. on these Sundays.   

FEAST DAY TIP-Fat Tuesday:  The modern idea 
of Mardi Gras or Fat Tuesday can have an  
unsavory connotation. However, its original 
purpose is actually a wonderful way to begin 
Lent. The faithful used to get their Lenten pen-
ance during confession on Fat Tuesday. If you 
want to observe Fat Tuesday the way it was 
intended, go to confession before Lent so you 
can attend Ash Wednesday with a clean slate. 
Along with confession, eat well. Pancakes and 
king cake (get a great King Cake recipe on our 
blog https://bit.ly/2VUlTEk) are always popu-
lar. 

HEART TO HEART…………………….………...by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

This weekend we welcome Fr. Timothy from CMR in Carthage.  Fr. Timothy will be 
covering the Masses this weekend as I must attend to some vocation director   
responsibilities.  Thank you Fr. Timothy for your presence and assistance.   

At this time of writing news continues to break of the Russian invasion of Ukraine.  
Last weekend we took up the annual special collection for the church in Central 
and Eastern Europe.  This weekend we sadly see the peoples of the Ukraine and 
the Church in that part of Europe facing dire threats to life and religious freedoms.  
I ask that all parishioners offer a rosary for an end to these aggressions, protection 
for the men, women and children under attack and a conversion of heart for the 
aggressors.  Please pray for our country at this time of decisive action and policy 
on the part of our leaders and our president that they may have wisdom to do 
what is necessary in defense of freedom, democracy, and human life.   

Please remember that this Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, a day of fasting and 
abstinence.  Please check the schedule in the front of the bulletin for the Masses 
and distribution of Ashes.  Stations of the Cross will be here at Sacred Heart on 
Fridays before Mass and on Tuesdays after Mass at St. Catherine.  

Please see in this bulletin an insert with timely information regarding our upcom-
ing Lenten Parish Mission.  All are invited and encouraged to attend.   

Our Parish Penance Service for Lent is next Sunday, March 6th from 5:00-6:00 p.m.  
Please join us for confession and plan to stay for the Mission immediately follow-
ing.  Several priests will be present to assist with confessions.   

Due to our Parish Mission we will NOT have First Sunday Whole  Family Catechesis 
following the 10:30 Mass.   

As dean of deanery 3 I recently met with the priests of our area parishes.  During 
our time together, we began planning a deanery-wide day of vocations.  Please 
stay tuned for more information for this spring event.  This venue will include pray-
er, encouragement, support and fellowship for priests, religious, married, couples, 
and individuals discerning their vocation.  There will be something for everyone. 

Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,                                                                                                          
Fr. Scott 

 

CAMP RE-NEW-ALL:  Registration is now open  for Camp Re-NEW-All.  Camp is 
open to campers going into 5th-9th grade in the fall of 2022, high school staff   
going into 10th-12th grade, and adult staff.  Parents and grandparents are invited 
to volunteer too!  This is a first come, first served basis.  Brochures are located by 
the entry doors on the glass window.  Apply online at https://dioscg.org/camp-re-
new-all, or contact Katie at the Catholic Center, 417.866.0841 for questions. 

ASH WEDNESDAY:  Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 2nd.  Have you been 
thinking about your sacrificial offering during the 40 days of Lent?  Here is some-
thing to ponder as we are invited to grow closer to Jesus:  What did I do to Jesus 
today?  What did I do for Jesus today?  What did I do with Jesus today? 


